RECREATION BOARD PERRY TOWNSHIP January 30, 2024



The Recreation Board Meeting of Perry Township was called to order by Rochelle Dreibelbis at 7:00 p.m. on January 30, 2024 at the Perry Township Municipal Building, 680 Moselem Springs Road, Shoemakersville, PA.

Present: Robert Schaner Jr Mike Dreibelbis Rochelle Dreibelbis- Secretary

Absent- David Lindenmuth

3. **Re-organization**- Robert Schaner Jr made a motion to appoint Mike Dreibelbis as Chairman of the Recreation Board for 2024. Seconded by Rochelle Dreibelbis. Motion carried. Mike Dreibelbis made a motion to appoint Robert Schaner Jr as Vice- Chairman of the Recreation Board for 2024. Seconded by Rochelle Dreibelbis. Motion carried. Mike Dreibelbis made a motion to appoint Rochelle Dreibelbis as secretary of the Recreation Board for 2024. Seconded by Robert Schaner Jr. Motion carried. Re-organization is as follows:

Chairman: Mike Dreibelbis, Vice-chairman: Robert Schaner Jr., Secretary: Rochelle Dreibelbis

- 4. Meeting Minutes from Recreation Board October 31, 2023- Mike Dreibelbis made a motion to approve the minutes from October 31, 2023. Robert Schaner Jr. seconded the motion. Motion carried.
- 5. **Treasurer's Report**: As of December 31, 2023 the balance in the Recreation Fund was \$19,925.23. In January, \$595.00 was deposited from the cell tower lease, \$821.80 deducted for the "Christmas in the Park" donation and scoreboard supplies. Current balance is \$19,698.43. Mike Dreibelbis made a motion to approve the Treasure's Report. Seconded by Robert Schaner Jr. Motion carried.
- 6. **All Green Weed Spraying-** 2024 contract for weed spraying at the recreation park received from All Green. Same price as previous years. Pre-payment amount is \$950.00. Mike Dreibelbis made a motion to approve the 2024 weed spraying contract with All Green in the amount of \$950.00. Seconded by Robert Schaner Jr. Motion carried.
- 7. **Lower Parking Lot-** Discussed expanding the lower parking lot. Mike would do the excavation. The parking lot could then be lined with parking spaces for extra parking.

New business:

- There has been more interest in renting the basketball court for league practices.
- The scoreboards are ready to be installed. Waiting on electrical requirements.
- Waiting to hear back from grant application for new concession stand/pavilion.
- Discussed installing a single, bathroom partition in the men's room. Quotes will be collected for next meeting.
- Discussed concrete at Dietrich Field- backstop, bleacher pads, handicap walk-way.

Adjourn: Mike Dreibelbis made a motion, seconded by Robert Schaner Jr to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 p.m. Motion carried.

MINUTES APPROVED ON February 27, 2024	RECORDED BY
Mike Dreibelbis, Chairman	Rochelle Dreibelbis, Secretary